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5th Annual 5th Annual 5th Annual 5th Annual     

Reedsville Lions Sweetheart DanceReedsville Lions Sweetheart DanceReedsville Lions Sweetheart DanceReedsville Lions Sweetheart Dance    
    

February 22, 2015February 22, 2015February 22, 2015February 22, 2015    
Cobblestone Creek, Brillion 

 

Dance with Music by 

The Jerry Schneider Band 
1:00PM—4:30PM 

 

Door Prizes, Games & 50/50 Raffle 
Drawing for $100 

 

$7.00/ticket available at: 
Country Visions Country Store, Webster’s Inn On 
Third Street, The Old Bar, Cobblestone Creek,  

Zander Press Inc.  
or Call (920) 588-0195 or (920) 754-4214 
*Tickets will also be sold at the door* 

 

Proceeds go towards Lion Programs such as  Bicycle Safety, 
Deer Hide collection to fund Lions Camp and Sight for Blind. 

ST. JOHNST. JOHNST. JOHNST. JOHN————ST. JAMESST. JAMESST. JAMESST. JAMES    
LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOLLITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOLLITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOLLITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL    

3K/4K ROUND3K/4K ROUND3K/4K ROUND3K/4K ROUND----UPUPUPUP    
 

February 11, 2015 
9:30am or 6:00pm 

For children who will be 3 or 4 by Sept. 1, 2015 
 

Please call the school office at 745-4432 or email 
Mrs. Warnke at bwarnke@stjohnstjames.com to 

let us know you are coming!  
 

Hope to see you there! 

 
3K is in session Monday, Wednesday, Friday (optional).  
4K is in session Monday - Thursday, Friday (optional). 

Reedsville Lioness Chili Dinner 
The Reedsville Lioness met Thurs., January 15 to finalize plans for the upcoming  
Chili Dinner set for Friday, February 13 at the Reedsville Elementary School.   

The dinner begins at 5:00—until gone in the Commons Area with all you can eat chili as 
well as delicious toasted cheese sandwiches and beverages.  All proceeds go towards the 

scholarship program of the Reedsville High School.  It would be a fun evening—come for 
Chili/Sandwiches as well as watch the Reedsville Boys play Brillion afterwards.   

Mark the date on your calendar. 
The next meeting of the Reedsville Lioness will be Thursday, March 12 at 6:00PM at Web-
ster’s Inn on Third in Reedsville.  Call 905-4370 if you are interested in joining the group. 

St. John—St. James Lutheran School 
-Offering a Christ centered Curriculum- 

 

Kindergarten Visitation Day 
Friday, February 27, 2015 

8:00am—2:45pm 
Please register by February 20, 2015 

For more information, please call (920) 754-4432 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s ClubReedsville Sportsmen’s Club    

Friday Night FishFriday Night FishFriday Night FishFriday Night Fish        
    

Friday, February 6 - March 27 

serving from  4:00P.M. - 8:30P.M. 

Carryout or eat in  
 

to order call 754-4884  
 

THANKS FOR YOUR PAST SUPPORT 

Kayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 

Don't forget your sweetheart on Valentine's Day, get her a Miche Purse 

or some jewelry, the new spring catalog will be out February 1st. We 

also have a new floating locket line with charms that you can ad to 

them. Willow Tree items will be arriving soon!! Don't forget your val-

entine hair clips and tutus, they are super little girl items for your little 

girl to wear on Valentine's Day.  We also have many other vendors in 

the shop, come on in and check them out!  Hair clips & Tutus, Dog & 

cat collars, Miche, Stanly Home Products, Fuller brush, Watkins, 

Scarves, homemade birdhouse and sports stakes, tin flowers, hot pads, 

potato bags, bowl warmers, decorative dish flowers, new bed sheet line, 

titanium sport necklaces, doilies, baby hats, adult hair clips and head-

bands, antique brooches, new ceramic flower line and much more. 

We have a new Avon Representative!! 
 

Hours: Saturday 10-3  
or always by appointment call for yours today (920)754-1127 



 
Chipping and Recycling Calendars for 2015 are available on the web-
site and can be obtained in the Reedsville Municipal Building lobby. 
 
Recycling Pick- up: February 13th and 27th. 

Heart Health 

Heart disease impacts millions of Americans, but there are a number of steps that 
can be taken to prevent what can be a costly and life-threatening condition. 
One key risk factor for developing heart disease is your family history. This is 
something you can’t control. However, risk factors can be controlled include obesi-
ty, high blood pressure, high cholesterol and smoking. All of these factors increase 
your personal risk of developing heart disease. Diabetics are also at higher risk. 
Making good lifestyle choices can greatly reduce risk of heart disease. Good choic-
es would include: 

• Maintaining a low fat diet 

• Regular exercise 

• Limiting alcohol intake 
If you smoke, please find a way to quit. There are many resources available to 
help kick the habit.  If you have diabetes, high blood pressure or high cholester-
ol, treating those medical conditions can also reduce your overall risk of heart 
disease.  Controlling cholesterol to reduce the risk of heart attack involves more 
than simply lowering the bad type of cholesterol known as LDL (low density 
lipoproteins).  Having adequate levels of the other type of cholesterol known as 
HDL (high-density lipoproteins) is also important.  HDL cholesterol is known as 
the “good” cholesterol because having a high level of it seems to protect 
against heart attack. Think of the “H” in HDL as being “healthy.”  A high level of 
HDL helps rid the body of LDL and is linked with lowering the risk of heart dis-
ease or stroke.  Best wishes in your attempts to live a healthy lifestyle. It takes 

work, so you may want to find a buddy to work with.  Denise Brilliant is a nurse 
practitioner at Aurora Health Center Reedsville, 106 Mill Street. She can be 
reached at 920 754-4337. 

Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INCSUNRISE HORSE FARM, INCSUNRISE HORSE FARM, INCSUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC    
17226 Limekiln Road 

Reedsville, Wisconsin 54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 

920.772.4135 

 
The older I get, the more I real-
ize that a 'true gift' is rarely 
something that can be pur-
chased. It's a token or action 
given to symbolize one heart reaching out to another. And so it is here at Sunrise Horse Farm. Our volunteers reaching out to touch the heart 
of a child or teen brings a smile to their face..and mine. Last winter one of the high school students mucked out the stalls, pushed the wheel-
barrow through the snow and out to the pile without any trouble. As he came back into the barn, I commented to him the fact that when he 
first came here he had difficulty balancing an empty wheelbarrow and now he could push and balance it without any trouble. His face radi-
ated a huge smile as he pushed out his chest and said, " I'm going to be just like my dad!" And that is what Sunrise Horse Farm is all 
about..reaching out, providing an opportunity for the youth to accomplish tasks that will equip them with skills for the future. Do you have 
any extra time to volunteer and be a part of Sunrise Horse Farm? Please consider your schedule and contact us. 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 

FEBRUARY SPECIALS 
 

Every Tuesday 
Sloppy Joes with 

French Fries, Home-Made Chips 
or Cold Potato Salad 

 
Every Wednesday 

All-you-can-eat 
Broasted Chicken 

 
Every Thursday 

Spaghetti and Meatballs 
With Garlic Toast 

 
Broasted Chicken Available 

Every Day 
 

(920) 443-3001 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs   8am - 5pm 

Friday   8am-12pm 
Top Prices Paid 

REEDSVILLE AREA  

SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area 

Senior Citizen's Meet-

ing will be on Tues., 

February 17, 2015 at 

1:30 P.M. in the Com-

munity Room at the 

Reedsville Manor.  All 

interested area Sen-

iors are welcome to 

join us for an after-

noon of fun, socializ-

ing, and playing cards 

and sometimes inter-

esting guest speakers. 

Reedsville News  
Deadline  

The next deadline for the 
March Reedsville News will 
be February 13.  Submis-
sions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 
or dropped off at the Reeds-

ville Village Hall during normal 
business hours.  Thank you!  

Amanda Schrubbe 

Corner House News 
February is a great month to think about flowers.  There are so many ways 

you can cheer up people, surprise people or show love to one another. 

Valentine’s Week:  Feb. 10-15 = A great way to show you care for some-

one.  The Corner House (754-4370) will have chocolates, stuffed animals 

(all sizes), gifts and FLOWERS.  Roses, carnations, lilies, tulips—big and 

small arrangements.  Clever and artistic arranged for your special some-

one.  Call ahead (754-4370) or walk in.  Hours are 9:00AM-5:00PM.   

Order 1 dozen roses ahead by February 7 and get 2 free in the month of 

March.  This would be a wonderful way to show her that you are thinking 

about her long after Valentine’s Day. 

Snowball Dance is in February too.  Order your Corsages/Boutonnieres 

ahead for the big event.  (754-4370) 

Mardi Gra—Feb. 11-17:  Get your Mardi Gra necklaces, flowers, masks, 

flags, decorations at Corner House. 

President’s Day—Feb. 16, Lincoln’s Birthday—Feb. 12, Washington’s Birth-

day—Feb. 22.  These would be super days to show your Red/White/Blue 

spirit for someone.  Show them with flowers.   

REMEMBER—Everyday is a Good Day to give FLOWERS—Call 754-4370 



HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

Webster's 
INN on THIRD STREET 

 

Happy Valentine’s Day 
 

Four Piece Broasted Chicken 
$9.95 

 

Broasted Pork Chop 
$10.95 

 

Seafood Alfredo with garlic toast 
$11.95 

 

Seafood Platter 
Baked Cod, Lobster Tail, Butterfly Shrimp 

$22.95 
 

16 oz. Prime Rib or 16 oz. Rib-Eye 
$24.95 

 

All meals include: 
Choice of potato 

Full Soup and Salad Bar and Dessert 
 

**Regular Menu is Not available** 
 

CALL FOR RESERVATIONS 
(920)443-3001 

WEIGHT MANAGEMENTWEIGHT MANAGEMENTWEIGHT MANAGEMENTWEIGHT MANAGEMENT    
Well, you know how people have New Year's resolutions to lose 
weight and it is short lived or they gain it all back and then some. 
Because resolutions are based on resolve (will-power) and will-
power is usually a fight between your mind and your body. And in 
the end, your body usually wins! It is time for you to take a look at 
Nature's Sunshine and see what they have to offer for weight man-
agement which is an individual program for each person because 
we are all different. We offer a Zyto scan specifically for weight 
loss with specific products for each person. 
What would it feel like... 
...to be healthy? 
...to feel great every day? 
...to have lots of energy? 
...to look and feel good? 
...to feel vibrantly healthy and alive? 
Try a program for 90 days...throw away the scale and get a tape 
measure. 
February special available from Roadway To Health - 25 % off the 
retail price of any weight management product or become a mem-
ber and buy at direct cost. 
Contact me at 920-772-4135 maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Reedsville Historical Group 
The Reedsville Historical Group 

(Preservation of St. Mary’s) welcomes 

anyone who wishes to join our organi-
zation.  It is a group trying to preserve 

a bit of history in Reedsville.  We now 

own the church at (615 Menasha St.) 
as well as the house next door (627 

Menasha St.).  We are working to gath-
er data, pictures of these buildings so 

we can put together the Reedsville sto-

ry.  Several weeks ago we received a 
tabernacle of an atlas of the little 

church that stood where we now have 
the church at 615 Menasha that was 

built in 1906/1907.  Pictures may help 
us authenticate this find.  Anyone who 

may have pictures of this should con-

tact us (905-4370). 
Dates to Remember 

Saturday, March 14—Brat/Burger/Bake 
Sale @ Historical Building 

Tuesday, March 31—Annual Meeting of 

Historical Building 
Sunday, April 26—Booyah/Dessert Sale 

 
The Building is available for meetings, 

parties, weddings.  Please call 754-

4370.  If you wish to join us, call 905-
4370.  We meet 2-3 times a year.  We 

welcome anyone! 

Special Meeting to be Held 
The Reedsville Lions Club is inviting members 

of the community to join them on February 10
th
 

at 7:00pm for a special meeting, at Behnke’s 

Country Center on Manitowoc St. The Lions 

motto is “We Serve” which brings Lions from 

around the world together to serve their com-

munities. The purpose of the meeting is for you 

to bring ideas special projects or concerns that 

are needed in the Reedsville Community. 

Community-minded men and women are invit-

ed to take part in the project. “We encourage 

anyone who is interested in making a difference 

in Reedsville to join us for this special meeting” 

said Dennis Behnke “We welcome the oppor-

tunity to tell people about our work in the com-

munity and how they can get involved. There’s 

nothing like the feeling of giving back and help-

ing neighbors in need.” 

Lions Clubs International is the largest service 

club organization in the world. Its 1.35 million 

members in more than 46,000 clubs are serv-

ing communities in more than 200 countries 

and geographical areas around the globe. Since 

1917, Lions clubs have aided the blind and visu-

ally impaired, championed youth initiatives and 

strengthened local communities through hands-

on service and humanitarian projects. For more 

information about the Reedsville Lions Club and 

this meeting call Lion Joe Barth @ 754-4214. 

DID THE COLD KEEP YOU 
AWAY FROM THE VILLAGE 

HALL ON  
JANUARY 6TH? 

Well, you still can join TOPS any  
Tuesday!!!!! 

5 adults and 3 youth under 18 have made 
the commitment to get healthier! 

We have room for more!! Come any 
Tuesday, (except Feb. 17th, 2015 due to 

voting, but you are still welcome to come 
to the Village Hall to VOTE) to find out 
what TOPS is about. Your first meeting 
is FREE. If you do join, Corporate dues 
are $32 yearly and Chapter dues are $5 

monthly. Spouses are half priced for both 
Corporate and Chapter dues. Children 
under 18 are free for our Chapter. So, 

don't let the cold weather keep you from 
getting healthier and happier. Come join 
us at 6pm any Tuesday. Any questions, 

feel free to call or text me, Kay Teschen-
dorf at 920-905-1280. 

Did you know that Christmas lights can be recycled?  
Light Recycle Locations: PLEASE DO NOT PLACE IN 
RECYCLE CART.  Kress Family Library (E. De Pere 

Location) and Habitat for Humanity Restores.  Ameri-
cans waste several million pounds of Christmas and other 
holiday lights each year. When they end up in the landfill 
they can pose a threat to wildlife, as they can choke or get 
strangled by the strands of lights, plus it takes anywhere 
from 100 to 1000 years for holiday lights to decompose. 



SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

QUILTING QUILTING QUILTING QUILTING     
ANYONE?ANYONE?ANYONE?ANYONE?    

Are you interested 
in learning how to 
quilt?  If we can get 
enough people we 
may have the op-
portunity to start 
learning the basics 

of this art. 
Call 905-4370 if you 
are interested.  This 
may be a good way 
to spend time doing 
something useful 
during the winter 
months and a good 
way to use up some 
of the extra fabric 
or garments you are 
not using anymore. 

KOLACHES ANYONE? 

Do you like or love Kolaches?  

We have an opportunity to learn 

how to make these delicious pas-

try on a Saturday in February.  

You’ll learn how to make the 

dough, what techniques are best to use, the reci-

pe of Kolaches, dinner rolls and cinnamon rolls. 

The teacher will bring all the ingredients.  You 

bring a bowl, wooden mixing spoon, apron and 

yourself.  Start at 8:00AM and finish at 1:30PM.  

Go home with Kolaches and rolls.  

Call 754-4370 if you are interest-

ed by February 10th.  Tell your 

neighbors and friends who are in-

terested.  If we have more people 

we’ll set up another class. 

Thank You 
The shoot For 
“COOP” staff 

would like Thank 
all he donors and 
all the people that 

supported the 
2014 Shoot For 
Coop Benefit. 

Have a safe and 
prosperous 2015! 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

November 17, 2014  

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was 
called to order at 6:31 P.M. by Board President Andrew Maertz. 
Present:  Board Members – Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Jeff 
Deprez,, and Cory Kiekhaefer (arrived late-6:42).  Administra-
tive Team Members – Tony Butturini, Michael Nate, Angie 
Sanderfoot; Others Tracy Shillcox, Joy Spatchek, Gina Me-
shak, Jodi Haese, Dana Kornely, Regina Olson, Carie Boldt, 
Michael Boldt, Zach Boldt, Jerold Korinek, and Becky O’Leary.     

Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the meet-
ing had been given. 
 
I. Opening 

A.  Motion by Jeff Deprez to approve the agenda, se-
conded by John Ebert.  All ayes. 

 B.  Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
II.      Public Input 
         Joy Spatchek & Gina Meshak wanted to Thank everyone 

for all the donations to their 3rd Grade Newspaper, they 
have raised over $1300. 

         Carrie Boldt reported on their Lego League season.  They 
received the Spirit Award at their competition. 

          
III.      Reports 
       A.       District Administrator/High School Principal 

      Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows:  1. Annual 
WASB convention.  2. Thank you to Kim Luedtke  

      and Cathy Hansen for the Fall Play.  3.  Land Ap-
praisal report.  4. Thank you to Jack Cummings &  

      Steve Maddox and the veterans for a great program.  
5.  Remind 101 – School Closing notifications.   

      6.  Discuss arrangement of Elem/MS  7.  Technolo-
gy Meeting.  8.  High School enrollment numbers.   

      9. Work release approval, Motion made by Jeff De-
prez, seconded by John Ebert.  All ayes. 

       
       B.      Elem/MS Principal 

      Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows:  1. Enrollment 
numbers Elem/MS  2. 3rd Grade Connector       
newspaper.  3.  MS to St. Norbert’s ropes course.  
4.  4th Grade collected 500 books to donate.  5.       
Parent/Teacher Conferences.  6.  American Educa-
tion Week.  7.  Apparel orders.  8. WKCE Testing.  

      9. Veterans Day program. 
 

       C.      School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
           Ms. Angie Sanderfoot reported as follows:  1. Chil-

dren with Disabilities.  2. WKCE Testing.  3. ACT  
           & Work Keys.  4. School based billing.  5. TIG 

Grant.  

      
       D.        Board Members 
       None. 
 
IV.   Old Business 

            None 
 
V.  Consensus Action Items 
             A.  Approval of minutes from October 20, 2014 regular 

board meeting and special meeting, and November 11, 
2014 special meeting.   

             B.  Discussion/Action payment of bills.   
             Motion made by John Ebert, seconded by Jeff Deprez.  

All ayes. 
 
V.   Discussion Items 

A.  Mission/Vision Statement. 
                           
VI.    Discussion/Action items 

A.  Annual Meeting Review – Set 2015 Annual Meeting 
Date – Tuesday October 20, 2015. 
B.  Apparel Activity Account.  Motion by John Ebert, 
seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 
C.  Head Coach Evaluation.  Motion by Cory 
Kiekhaefer, seconded by Jeff Deprez.  All ayes.   
D.  2015-2016 Calendar.  Motion by John Ebert, se-
conded by Cory Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 
E.  Employment recommendation – Michael Blashka – 
6th Grade Boys Basketball.  Motion by Jeff Deprez, se-
conded by Cory Kiekhaefer.  All ayes. 
 

               
VII.   Closed Session 
     Motion by Cory Kiekhaefer, seconded by Jeff Deprez 

to go into closed session at 7:08 P.M.  according to 
SS 19.85 (1) (c) Considering employment, promotion, 
compensation or performance evaluation data of any 
public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 
(Personnel).  The Reedsville Board of Education re-
serves the right to return to open session.  Roll call 
vote.  All ayes. 

 
VIII.   Return to Open Session 
     Motion by Cory Kiekhaefer, seconded by Jeff Deprez.  

All ayes.  
 
IX.     Adjournment 
             Motion by Jeff Deprez, seconded by John Ebert to ad-

journ at 7:19 PM.  Motion carried.   
     Meeting adjourned. 

 
     
                    
Cory Kiekhaefer, Clerk 

RECYCLING REMINDERS FROM DEYO DISPOSAL, INC. 
Please have your carts out to the curb by 5:00am for service.  DO NOT park or place carts within 4’ft of any objects. (i.e.; utility poles, 

mailbox or vehicles)  Carts must be at least 4’ft apart or on separate sides of your driveway.  Carts placed on snow banks will not be 
serviced.  Carts improperly placed, will be tagged and left behind unemptied. 

New Items that can be recycled: (Effective December /2014) 

• Cartons (milk, juice, soup, wine, etc.) 

• Dairy containers (yogurt, sour cream, margarine, cottage cheese, etc.) 

• Produce, bakery and deli containers (berry, donut, potato salad, etc.) 

• Lids from above containers 
DO NOT place your recyclables in plastic bags, this is a major source of contamination and causes material processing issues. Keep recycla-
bles loose in your recycling cart, with the exception of paper. Place paper in paper bags and staple shut.  Plastic bags are acceptable for recycle 
at participating retail locations.  Tires, wood, appliances, electronics, garden hoses and plastic furniture are non-recyclable and require a special 
pickup. Please call DDI @ (920) 864-5808 or email ddi@deyodisposal.com for more information. Thank you!   



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
December 18, 2014 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
December 18, 2014 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. 
Present were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and Jack 
Siebert: Also present were: Melanie Hills, and Leroy Krepline 
The minutes of the previous meeting of December 4, 2014 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $112,984.41. Motion carried 4-0. 
Correspondence was presented from the City of Manitowoc regarding 
the Partnership for Prosperity discussion. Campana and Reis will 
attend the meeting. 
Hills gave an update on the First Responders. 
The discussion on the 4th Street Bridge posting was postponed until 
the next regular scheduled meeting. 
Resolution 2014-8 amending the 2014 budget was introduced by Lor-

rigan. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to ap-
prove the Resolution as presented. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was 
made by Campana and seconded by Reis to renew the CWF Replace-
ment Certificate of Deposit at the Denmark State Bank. Motion car-
ried 4-0. 
The discussion on the Firemen’s Park Restroom was postponed until 
more information can be obtained. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, January 8, 2014 
at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 
PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 
 
NOTE: Meeting minutes were taken by Andy Bubolz 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
December 4, 2014 

 
A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on Dec 
4, 2014 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: 
Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert: Absent: Bob Campana. 
Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, Joe 
Tisler, Craig Schuh, and Dave Dhein. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of November 20, 2014 were 
approved as presented. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $219,863.89. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve Pay 
Request #1 from Feaker & Sons Co., Inc. in the amount of 
$93,429.18. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Lorrigan and 
seconded by Siebert to approve Pay Request #1 from Donald Hieptas 
and Son in the amount of $114,860.45. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve 
the quote from NEI for a new light pole and installation of existing 
fixtures, control panel and wiring at the tennis courts in the amount of 
$3,973.90. Motion carried 4-0. Work to be done in spring of 2015. 
Hill presented the monthly report on the First Responders 
Tisler gave an update on the Police Dept. 
Busse gave an update on the Utility and Fire Depts. 

A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve the 
Time Warner Cable and Frontier Communication Easement request 
as presented. Motion carried 4-0. 
Bubolz turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to discuss the Deerview 
Drive Extension Project at 6:55 pm. Lorrigan turned the meeting back 
to Bubolz at 7:03 pm. 
At 7:05 pm a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
convene into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(c) 
to conduct business which requires a closed session to consider per-
formance evaluation data of any public employee over which the gov-
ernmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibly. Motion car-
ried 4-0. At 7:25 pm a motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Siebert to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to move the 
Village Board January meetings the 2nd and 4th Thursday in the 
month. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, January 8, 2014 
at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 7: 35 
PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Kids in College? Fill Out That FAFSA! 
We’ve just begun the new year, but the next academic year is still months away. Nonetheless, if you have a child who will be attending col-

lege in the fall, it’s not too soon to start thinking about what might be a vital component of paying for his or her higher education: financial aid. 
Specifically, to help ensure that your child doesn’t miss out on federal and state student grants, work-study and loans for the 2015-2016 

school year, you’ll want to complete the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) as soon as possible. (You can start the application 
process by visiting www.fafsa.ed.gov.) 

Even if you have a fair amount of financial assets, you should still probably fill out a FAFSA. In the first place, all parents receive an “asset 
protection allowance,” based on the age of the older parent. For two-parent families, this allowance generally shelters between $25,000 and 
$50,000 in assets from FAFSA considerations; for single parents, the range is typically between $6,000 and $10,000. The allowance may be 
higher for parents 65 and older. Furthermore, in determining your expected family contribution, FAFSA won’t look at your pension plan, your 
IRA or your 401(k) or similar employer-sponsored retirement account. 

Those of your assets held outside retirement plans — the balances in your checking and savings accounts, CDs, investment real estate, 
stocks, bonds, mutual funds, and so on — will be counted in the FAFSA calculations. As a parent, you will only be expected to contribute up to 
5.64% of these assets, as opposed to assets held in your child’s name, which are usually assessed at 20%. 

You may want to pay special attention to one particular asset — the 529 plan. A 529 plan is a popular college savings vehicle, and for a pret-
ty good reason: The investment dollars you place in a 529 plan can grow tax deferred, and withdrawals are free of federal and state taxes, pro-
vided the money is only used for higher education expenses. (The earnings portion of withdrawals used for other purposes may be fully taxable, 
and might incur a 10% penalty as well.) Plus, your 529 plan contributions may be deductible on your state taxes. Like your other non-retirement 
assets, a 529 plan will be assessed at up to 5.64% for FAFSA purposes. Some families, seeking to totally keep their 529 plan assets out of aid 
calculations, ask the grandparents to own the account. This could be a problem, though, because while the grandparents’ 529 plan won’t be re-
ported as an asset on FAFSA, withdrawals from the plan will be treated as untaxed income to the beneficiary (i.e., the grandchild) on the next 
year’s FAFSA. That can have a big impact on financial aid — a much bigger impact, in fact, than if the 529 plan was listed as a parental asset. 
Consequently, you might want to ask the grandparent to award ownership of the 529 plan to you. However, some state plans don’t allow this 
change, so the grandparent might have to transfer the money to a different state’s plan before giving up ownership. 
In any case, be aware of these issues when you tackle the FAFSA. And don’t delay in filling it out. Colleges have a closing date for accepting 
financial aid applications — and that’s one deadline you won’t want to miss. 
This article was written by Edward Jones for use by your local Edward Jones Financial Advisor. 


